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 Remember to subscribe to the newsletter on our website to receive an electronic copy.  
  
 
NEW NEWSLETTER ITEMS 
 
Message from Miss G 
It is with great sadness that we open the doors to only a few children today. Never in my wildest imagination would I 
have thought that we would have had to do this.  However, there is a serious need to ensure we keep as many people 
safe as possible and for the foreseeable future this is the situation.  
 
The current advice is  
 

 wash your hands with soap and water often – do this for at least 20 seconds 

 always wash your hands when you get home or into work 

 use hand sanitiser gel if soap and water are not available 

 cover your mouth and nose with a tissue or your sleeve (not your hands) when you cough or sneeze 

 put used tissues in the bin immediately and wash your hands afterwards 

 avoid close contact with people who have symptoms of coronavirus 

 only travel on public transport if you need to 

 work from home, if you can 

 avoid social activities, such as going to pubs, restaurants, theatres and cinemas 

 avoid events with large groups of people 

 use phone, online services, or apps to contact your GP surgery or other NHS services 

 You can use your garden, if you have one. You can also leave the house to exercise – but stay at least 2 metres 
away from other people. 

 
It has been noted by a number of parents and staff over the weekend that people aren’t following the Government 
advice and staying 2 metres apart.  I fear that the Government will alter their stance and issue more stringent measures 
in the near future if people do not follow this advice.  So please look after your family and community and only go 
out if necessary and ensure you stay 2 metres apart at all times. 
 
In order to ensure there is some familiarity during this time I will be continuing to issue a newsletter wherever possible.   
 
For those ‘Stay at Home Superhero’ children, teachers have issued a home learning pack. There is also a list of useful 
websites and apps on the ‘home learning’ pencil on the website – it can be found here https://www.milton-st-
johns.tameside.sch.uk/home-learning. This will be continually updated whenever we discover new things.  

 
Easter Activities with a difference… 
Easter is fast approaching and although most of the children aren’t in school we have been thinking 
of ways the children can still continue to do some of the ideas at home. 
 
Easter Cross  
The week before Easter is called Holy Week. For Christians, these can feel like dark days as we 
remember the events in Jesus’ life before he was put to death on a cross. The Bible tells us that he 

died on a cross for us.  The cross is a sacred symbol for Christians. All over the world believers have created special 
designs which reflect their own lives and experiences.  Can your child decorate a cross and send a picture to either 
their class teacher or admin@milton-st-johns.tameside.sch.uk so that we can add some pictures to the newsletter 
next week?  We have attached some ideas about the different types of crosses across the world for the children to 
see. 
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Decorated Eggs/ Easter Bonnet 
We would love the children to still do a decorated egg or an Easter Bonnet at home and 
send us a picture! Have fun and be creative! 
 
Easter Egg Hunt 
Could the children draw some pictures of eggs and get parents to hide them in the 
garden? Could you add clues to help the hunter find them? Again we would love to see 
any photos of your egg hunt. 
 
Other things for parents to use if needed to help them during this period… 
 
Chase the Rainbow 
Some of you may have seen on facebook a ‘chase the rainbow’ campaign which invites families to make a rainbow to 
put in a window and brighten the community. These can then be viewed by the children when they go on social 
distancing walks around the community. Our ‘Stay at School Superheroes’ are busy making ours and this will be 
displayed for all to see when completed. 
 
Body Coach 
The Body Coach Joe Wicks has started live PE lessons at 9am for children who are at home because of school closures. 
The 33-year-old fitness coach says he is “going to be the nation's PE teacher” while schools across the country are 
closed due to the coronavirus pandemic. You can access this below… 
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCAxW1XT0iEJo0TYlRfn6rYQ 
 
Live Dance lessons 
Oti Mabusi is also doing free live dance lessons here… 
https://m.youtube.com/channel/UC58aowNEXHHnflR_5YTtP4g 
 
Rock kids 
At 2pm everyday Rock kids are live streaming here (PSHE, Activity, and music)… 
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCky2iMp1kt6pCgJlxUjH3Dw 
 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCAxW1XT0iEJo0TYlRfn6rYQ
https://m.youtube.com/channel/UC58aowNEXHHnflR_5YTtP4g
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCky2iMp1kt6pCgJlxUjH3Dw


We Show respect.  We are Honest. We Include others. We Never give up. We seek Excellence in all we do. 

 Please also find below a 30 day Lego challenge which may be useful. 
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There is also a born to be adventurous activity sheet below for information. 

 

 

 
 

 
During the Lent period we think about self-

control and willpower.  How can we 
demonstrate this in our daily lives? 

 


